## **Bernadette Owens**

From: Chate, Francois < francois.chate@stantec.com>

Sent: 28 January 2020 14:47
To: Bernadette Owens

Cc: White, Joy - Communities; Bbosa, Rashid - Communities; Richard Cutler; Bruce

Usher

Subject: 19/01740/HYBRID and 19/01746/OUT - Consultation response on behalf of

Bloombridge Development Partners

Attachments: 20200128\_Bicester Gateway Phase 1b Residential\_Final\_ISSUED.pdf

## Dear Bernadette.

I am submitting the attached consultation response to applications 19/01740/HYBRID and 19/01746/OUT on behalf of our client Bloombridge Development Partners (I believe you are in touch with Richard Cutler at Bloombridge in relation to the Bicester Gateway development).

The attached document provides a review of the revised Transport Assessment submitted by Albion Land in support of applications 19/01740/HYBRID and 19/01746/OUT. It follows an initial review of the Transport Assessment originally submitted by Albion Land.

The issues raised in our original review have not been addressed by the revised Transport Assessment and additional issues have been identified. Our clients would welcome the opportunity to discuss these points with both Cherwell District Council and Oxfordshire County Council (as the local highway authority).

I trust this is acceptable and would be grateful if you could confirm receipt of this email and attached Note.

## Kind regards

## François Chaté

Senior Associate - Transport Bristol

Direct: +44 117 332 7840 Mobile: +44 7999 716 503 francois.chate@stantec.com





The content of this email is the confidential property of Stantec and should not be copied, modified, retransmitted, or used for any purpose except with Stantec's written authorization. If you are not the intended recipient, please delete all copies and notify us immediately.

Please consider the environment before printing this email.